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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Benjamin Servin (562)263-6175 

 cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com 

Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 jarodriq@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 

 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#116 (206)954-3570 
 Dan0043@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Scott Schuster (covid-19 & pneumonia) 

   Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per 

week) Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica – (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

 

 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Jenny Hayden (chemotherapy for cancer) 

Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Patricia Cambell (stroke) – 

 Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Anu Tasildar (breast cancer surgery & chemotherapy) – Bill & Neomi Serb’s Friend 

Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, Shelly Marks (breast cancer) –  

Family & Friends of John Oliver       Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife   

Theresa – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Toni Cholewinski (upcoming pacemaker installation) 

Carol (home recovering from surgery) – Bob Marsh’s Wife     Michael Magyar 

 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

May Meeting 

                         $110.00 
Peter Lee 

 

June Meeting = $120.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights: 
 

 

 "Keep me O God, for in you I take refuge; I say to the Lord, "My Lord are you.  Apart from 

you I have no good." 

 

 As we come to the end our Columbian year in June, we have much to celebrate!  We have 

made it through a full year of the pandemic and have still provided a full year of service to our 

neighbors, brothers, church and community.  Since we have just celebrated Pentecost at the end of 

May, hopefully we'll be filled with the Spirit to continue our service to the parish.  As we continue to 

open up the parish and the community, the Knights will be there to help with the transition at every 

turn. 

 

 We have an unusually busy month in June so there are plenty of ways for you to participate.  

We will continue to help on the HOPE drive through food distribution on the morning of the first and 

third Saturdays of the month and will continue our Virtual Rosary and Divine Mercy Chaplet prayers 

on Zoom at 7 pm on Tuesdays.  We will also vote for our Officers for the next Columbian year, run a 

Special Needs collection drive in the middle of June as well as a Membership drive after that.  We 

will be able to have in-person meetings again and will be assisting in the Eucharistic Procession / 

Blessing of the Streets on June 6th.  Finally, we will cap the month off by helping with the Parish's 

60th anniversary celebration on June 25-27.  Please prayerfully consider how you can help to make 

all these events a wonderful success and contact myself or any of the Officers to let us know where 

you'd like to help. 

 

 As we head quickly into summer, let us remember the glory of Jesus, who died and rose for 

us to take away the stain of our sins.  Also, let us reflect his love for our neighbors through our 

service and generosity. 

 

 May God richly bless you and your families. 
 

Vivat Jesus, 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

 

 

 



 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 

 
 

  

                     Sometimes It’s Just Not Enough 
 

 Matthew 6: 9-13 “Our Father who art in Heaven” is the beginning of a prayer Jesus gave us 

as a guide. The disciples had asked Jesus “Lord teach us to pray.” God as our Father has promised us 

in II Corinthians 6:18 That He would be our Father and we will be His sons and daughters. In 

Proverbs 4: 10-12 “hear my son, I will guide you in the way of wisdom and I will lead you on right 

paths. When you walk, your steps will not be hampered, and when you run, you will not stumble. “In 

II Samuel 7: 14-15 God says “I will be a Father to him, and he will be a son to me. When He does 

wrong, I will discipline him in the usual way because of pitfalls and obstacles of this mortal life. But 

my mercy shall not depart from him.” 
 

 Throughout the Bible we find scripture that tells us the important role that a Father has in the 

life of his children and how to use prayer and scripture to raise them as God has instructed us to.  

Deuteronomy 6: 5-7 “You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, with all your soul and 

with all your might. And these words which I command you today shall be in your heart. You shall 

teach them diligently to your children, and shall talk of them when you sit in your house, when you 

walk by the way, when you lie down, and when you rise up. “He also tell us In    ICorinthinians 16: 

14 “Let all that you do be done with love.”  
 

 When a father who truly loves God, provides for the needs of his children, corrects them 

when they are wrong and comforts them in their time of need he is truly modeling for them the 

perfect love of our Father in Heaven. Children are blessed when they can see the love of God in their 

fathers. 
  
 A father is someone you look up to no matter how tall you grow and some of the best fathers 

are not the ones who gave you life but the ones who teach you how to live it. 
 

 God promises in Revelation 21: 4 that one day we will all be together again. “And God will 

wipe away every tear from their eyes; there shall be no more death, nor sorrow, nor crying; and 

there shall be no more pain, for the former things will pass away. “Fathers hold a very special place 

in Gods heart and sometimes saying “Happy Father’s Day” just doesn’t seem like enough. 
NSS 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

                           

Brother Knights, 

 

 We are still in the Corid-19 Pandemic.  Hope all are staying safe.  Mass dispensation is still 

in effect but restrictions have loosened and mass is in the church.  Have a great Father’s Day! 

 

 June  4th  H.O.P.E. Food Bagging 7:00 am 

 June  5th H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:30 am 

 June  5th  Eucharistic Procession 9:00 am – 9:45 am 

 June  10th Officers Meeting (virtual) 

 June   12th & 13th   Special Needs Drive After Masses 

 June  14th Flag Day 

 June 16th Member Meeting (live & virtual) 

 June 18th H.O.P.E.  Food Bagging 7:00 am 

 June 19th H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:30 am 

 June 20th Father’s Day 

 

 Vivat Jesus  

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

Brian Cota 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Note received by our Grand Knight 

from a parishioner here at St. Irenaeus after 

our Wheelchair Drive.  



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights,  

 

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy and in good spirits, and hopeful as the loosening of 

restrictions on live gatherings continues to evolve. 

 

 The name pulled for “Good of the Order” drawing at our May meeting for $110.00 was 

Joseph Le, who was not present. The June drawing will now be for $120.00. 

 

 Our election of Officers for the 2020-2021 Columbian Year will be held during our June 

Business Meeting, which will be held live in our Parish Hall and will also be online on Zoom. Be 

sure to attend and make your vote and voice heard. 

 

 There are still 88 members who haven’t paid their 2021 dues yet, which is a 47% 

delinquency rate, leaving an outstanding balance due of $3,753.20.  Our Council now has an 

account funded by member donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members 

having financial difficulty to remain in good standing.  If you are having difficulty paying your 

dues, please contact me or our Grand Knight.  Phone numbers are in the front of this bulletin, or you 

can email me with your information.  

 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

it often contains several pages of pictures from our recent Council events and “Remember When” 

events from the past.  Also check out our Bulletin Sponsors on page 16.  

  

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/
mailto:mmercer38@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 
 

 

 

 
  

  

 

 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

6th EUCHURISTIC PROCESSION 9:00 AM – 9:45 AM 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

10th OFFICER MEETING 7:00 PM 

12th-13th SPECIAL NEEDS DRIVE After Masses 

14th “FLAG DAY” 

16th MEMBERSHIP MEETING [live & virtual] 7:00 PM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

20th “FATHER’S DAY” 

24th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30 PM 

25th-27th CELEBRATING ST. IRENAEUS 60th   ANNIVERSARY To Be Announced
  

 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

4th “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

8th OFFICER MEETING 7:00 PM 

11th INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS 10:45 AM 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

21st MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30 PM 
 

 



 

 

 

                                                                         
 

  

UNITY IN DIVERSITY 

 On Sunday, May 23, 2021, I stepped onto the Cypress College re-cycled track. As I rounded 

the track, I ruminated on recent readings and reflections. It was Pentecost Sunday, the birthday of the 

Church. 

 One commentary told me that this day, celebrated fifty days after Christ’s resurrection, had a 

parallel in the Jewish feast of Succoth (Booths.) Succoth celebrated the time when Yahweh (God) 

gathered Israel at Mt. Sinai to unite them as a nation under the law. It has been celebrated fifty days 

after Passover. 

 Shortly into my walk, I felt the cool breeze across my face as I spotted our American flag 

gently wafting in the slight wind. Our country was founded as an experiment of unity in diversity. 

Bishop Robert Barron in his online sermon for the day reflected on Paul Tillich, according to 

Wikipedia a German-American philosopher and Lutheran theologian/minister. Tillich was born in 

Germany and was a decorated chaplain during World War I. When Adolf Hitler became German 

Chancellor in 1933, Tillich was fired from his position as Professor of Theology at the University of 

Frankfort due to his opposition to the Nazi Movement. He migrated to the USA with his family. 

 According to Bishop Barron, Tillich viewed all of history as swinging like a pendulum from 

an emphasis on unity to a focus on diversity, then back to unity, and so on. When carried to the 

extreme, as the Nazis were trying to achieve, God was ignored. Both the Pentecost of Jews and the 

Pentecost of Christians sought unity under God. Islam has also sought unity under God. 

 Why then are the world’s three major religions still so divided? We all have extreme liberals 

at one end and extreme conservatives at the other, with the balance of members somewhere in the 

middle. I found really heavy mental meanderings in my two and one-half mile walk. 

 The solution seemed so simple. What would happen if we all called on our Higher Power, as 

members of Alcoholics Anonymous do, and humbly spoke with, learned from, and began to love our 

enemies? As my coffee cup read, “With man this is impossible, but with God all things are possible.” 

That’s easy to say, but hard to do. 

May God bless you all and your families, 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 



 

 

 

  
 Grand Knight ……………………………………………………..Rick Tkach GK 

 Deputy Grand Knight…………………………………………….Brian Cota 

 Chancellor…………………………………………………………Paulo Morales 

 Warden…………………………………………………………….Kevin Connell 

 Recorder………………………………………………………….. [Open] 

 Treasurer…………………………………………………………..George Del Hierro 

 Advocate…………………………………………………………...Bobby Velasquez PGK 

 One Year Trustee…………………………………………………William Serb III PGK 

 Two Year Trustee…………………………………………………Ken Peterson PGK 

 Three Year Trustee……………………………………………….Rolly Arenz PGK 

 Inside Guard………………………………………………………Cesar Moreno 

 Outside Guard…………………………………………………….Louis Bloch 

 

 

This is the list of candidates nominated by our council nominating committee to be voted on during 

our June Membership meeting. Others can be nominated from the floor during this meeting as long 

as they have agreed and is committed to preforming the duties of that office and are qualified. 
  

 

Have A Great Summer! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 Welcome to our new Brother Knight Dennis Rhodes. He is a St Irenaeus parishioner and 

lives in Cypress. Dennis has joined us in our yearly Men’s Retreat at Mater De La Rosa. He 

completed his Charity, Unity and Fraternity Exemplification at St Joseph Catholic Church in 

Placentia on Saturday, May 15, 2021. Please extend your warm welcome when you see him. 

 

 We are still short of 5 new member short of our goal of 9 members. Invite your friends, 

relative, acquaintance to join our fraternity. Joining the Knights of Columbus thru e-membership is 

free for the first year. To join visit kofc.org/joinus and enter code McGivney2020. Make sure they 

put in Council 8599 and St. Irenaeus Parish, and make sure check the box (Yes) to allow contact by 

the council 

 

 For my brother knights who are not 3rd Degree, you can attend the exemplification of 

Charity, Unity, and Fraternity on June 19, call me if you are interested. A good opportunity to 

complete your Knighthood Degree (3rd). 

 

 Do you know that we have our own Facebook page, “Knights of Columbus 8599”. Check on 

“Like” and “Following”. If there is anything you want posted, please send me the article of photos. 

Share the page with your friends. Help us promote our council. 

 
   

Vivat Jesus! 

Rolly Arenz 

Membership Director 

Membership8599@gmail.com  

rollya@verizon.net  

562-708-0258 

 

 

 

 

 

http://kofc.org/joinus
mailto:Membership8599@gmail.com
mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

Rolly Arenz PGK     Frank Faecke     Mike Mercer     David Golini     Kevin Alcino     Daniel Rozak     

Dennis Rhodes     Bob Marsh     Jerome Costa     Curt Briskorn     Dante Garcia     Ken Peterson 

PGK     Bobby Velasquez PGK     Lloyd Duronslet PGK     Bill Serb PGK     Paulo Morales     Jim 

Bowler     Alfonso Game     Mark McEniry Field Agent     Benjamin Servin     George Del Hierro

 

Alfonso Game 5/5 Carlos Ramirez 5/6 Jim Bowler 5/8 

Robert Moya 6/2 Scott Schuster 6/2 Dante Garcia 6/6 

Rubin Moreno Sr. 6/6 Roselito De Los Reyes 6/11 Basil Totah 6/11 

Dr. Modesto Paredes Jr. 6/15 Bert Poan 6/15 Kevin Boyle 6/16 

Kevin Garcia 6/16 Kevin Alcaino 6/17 George Limar 6/17 

Enrique G. Buscarolo 6/20 David Golini 6/20 Fr. Rudolph Alumam 6/23 

Stan Fernando 6/23 Eugene Reising 6/24 Brian Cota 6/26 

Irv Cuevas 6/26  Bob Marsh 6/28 

 

A special “Happy Birthday” to 6 of our brothers listed here who are putting more than 80  

Candles on their birthday cakes. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 

 



 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Ken Peterson PGK – kandkpete@att.net 815-3794  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   March for Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Ultrasound Open 

   Pennies from Heaven Ken Peterson PGK- kandkpete@att.net 815-3794  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Rolly Areaz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Ken Peterson PGK – kandkpete@att.net 815-3794 

 Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


